
Washington State Association of Oxford Houses

Hosted By Chapter 19 at the Girl Scouts, 1000 Davis Place, DuPont, Wa. 98327

September 13, 2008

Meeting Called to order at: 12:01 pm

Traditions Read by: Jen

Principles Read by: Daniel

Roll Call

Officers







In Attendance

Chair



June Anderson



Present

Vice Chair


David Long




Present

Parliamentarian

Walter Harris




Present

Secretary


Jamie Sparrowgrove



Present

Treasurer


VACANT




Absent

Budget & Finance

Glenn Lebsack



Present

Chapter Services

Robert Jacques



Present

Housing Services

Michael Brandon



Present

Re-Entry Committee

Daniel Fuchs




Present

Alumni Coordinator

Mike Storm




Present

Fundraising Committee
Tod Rice




Absent

Growth Committee

Robert Jacques



Present

Outreach

Outreach


Gino Pugliese




Present

Outreach


Judy Maxwell




Present

Outreach


Blake Bippes




Present

Outreach


Stan Timberlake



Present

Outreach


Stacie Anderson



Present

Outreach


Mart Selvidge




Present

Voting Alumni

Alumni #1


Tod Rice




Absent

Alumni #2


Adam Spear




Present

Alumni #3


Jason Bright




Absent

Alumni #4


Michael Storm



Present

Alumni #5


Eric Perkins




Absent

Alumni #6


Vacant





Absent

World Council

World Council

Jennifer Bodkin



Present

World Council

Brandy Pehrson



Present

World Council

Myrna Brown




Absent

Chapters

Chapter #1


Steve Douglas-chair



Present

Chapter #2


David Taub-HSR



Present

Chapter #3


Sean Maguire




Present

Chapter #4


Albert Owens




Present

Chapter #5


Michael McCall-vice chair


Present

Chapter #6


Jon Gildart-chair



Present

Chapter #7


Zeb Russell-vice chair


Present

Chapter #8


Pete Lang-chair



Present

Chapter #9


Brandon Hockman-vice chair

Present

Chapter #10


Tracee Staley-secretary


Present

Chapter #11


Tim Danskin-chair



Present

Chapter #12


Ricky Mogel-chair



Present

Chapter #13


Dustin Bauserman



Present

Chapter #14


Cheyene MacDicken



Present

Chapter #15


Greg Kahlman-HSR



Present

Chapter #16


Michael Barboza-chair


Present

Chapter #17


Patrick Zacher-chair



Present

Chapter #18


Tony Perkins-chair



Present

Chapter #19


Lyn Wallerstedt-chair


Present

Chapter #20


????????




Absent

Chapter #21


Tammy McBride-chair


Present

Chapter #22


Curtis Sommer-chair



Present


Chapter #23


Rob Curtis-chair



Present

Welcome to Our Guests

Robert Plucker

Melissa Humphrey

Chapter #11 Russell Penny

Chapter #4 Albert Owens

Chapter #12 Amy Denton

Chapter #19 Scott Birdsong

Chapter #2 Doug West

Chapter #19 Jamie Moriarty

Chapter #14 Jennea Haugstad

Chapter #15 James Haynes

Chapter #16 Darren Poirier

Chapter #16 Thomas LaGarey

MM2P to Accept Previous Minutes (25-0)

Chair Report - June

SORRY ABOUT THE WORLD CONVENTION (
Went to see mom in Minensota

Helped move the Lyndale House, no one from the chapter helped move, but Gino and Stan were there - thanks guys!

Please show compassion and service when it comes to houses and chapters

Been doing the usual

World was postponed new dates are October 30th-November 2nd
Everything will be the same at the conference, World Council will cover it in their report

Erik Perkins is not here (chapter 20), and will not be here this meeting

Laura is stepping down from the state treasurer position, she apologizes, but she doesn’t have the time

We don’t usually do this, but for the sake of the treasurers report we will hold elections right now.

MM2P nominate Jon Gildart for the State Treasurers Position.

MM2P to close nominations.

MM2P to elect Jon Gildart for State Treasurer (25-0)

MM2P to accept chair report (25-0)

Vice Chair Report - Dave

Did not do much the last two months

Went with Glenn to the tri-cities to do an audit, that was interesting

Planning on going to a couple of chapter meetings in the next couple of months

Life gets hectic in the summer time, so I am really looking forward to the World Conference in October/November

Thanks again for letting me be of service

MM2P to accept vice chair report (25-0)

Treasurer - Jon

See Attached

Starting balance:      $5,923.46

Money Received:     $8,371.00

Money Spent:
         $9,377.42

Ending Balance:       $4,917.04

Have there been any arrangements made to get checks from chapters that have not paid?

Chapter 17 paid

New treasurer will generate an accounts receivable form for the future meetings

Chapter 12 claims that they did pay, Glenn and Jon to go through deposit slips and get it straightened out

MM2p to accept Treasurers Report (25-0)

Budget & Finance - Glenn

See Attached

Everyone that has been here before knows the budget and finance form

We are ½ way through our fiscal year at the end of September

The budget will move as moneys come in and go out

We are less than half way through our spending/revenue

195 houses now - WOO HOO

We are 4 houses above the projected amount of houses that were expected 

Number of beds 8.3 x 195 is the accepted Washington State beds/house rate, which is less than the actual cost

This budget is not real money, it is projected revenues and incomes, and how we choose to spend the money coming in

We are pretty much on track right now

Will call for a budget and finance meeting in a central location in the middle of October

Thoughts will be put into the new budget for 2009/2010, will be presented at January state meeting, voted on to accept at March meeting

April 1st-March 31st is our Fiscal Year

Any questions or comments contact Glenn via email at: lebsackg@comcast.net
MM2P to accept Budget & Finance Report (25-0)

Re-Entry - Daniel

Forgive me I am sick right now

I am passing out an application for a Bryan King, it got lost in the mail or in transmission between people

Please give this application to your re-entry chairs

Please contact me with any problems, my contact is on the directory or here in the minutes: daniel1_69@yahoo.com
Received applications and got some people into houses

There is a new women’s and children’s house that is doing re-entry - KUDOS

Please try and get everyone involved in the re-entry program

I personally am standing here today because the re-entry program gave me a second chance, so give these other people a chance

The information on the applications needs some adjustments made to it

The question “Are you an arsonist?” is not on the application

Daniel to get with Marty and Blake on the application corrections

Sat in on chapter 8 and 22’s chapter meetings and talked to them about re-entry

Kudos to them for working together on this program

Suggestion: have house saying “we want to see them”

Give phone interviews

Look into getting an intercom system, so the house can do a phone interview

Counselors are willing to work with you as well as correction officers

Talked to 13 other chapters via phone about the re-entry program

Planning on going to Seattle for coffee and introductions

Before the weather gets bad I will go to Spokane and meet with the chapters on the Eastside

All in all it has been a great 2 months and life has never been better

Application that I have is very thorough, more thorough than the regular application

You will know more about them than a regular applicant from the streets or treatment centers

Yakima chapter’s address for re-entry is wrong

Chapter chairs get contact info, so we can correct this issue

Remember: the applicant must be able to admit that they are an addict or an alcoholic in order to be admitted into an oxford house

Chapter 8 got a cell phone for their re-entry chair and it is working out really well for them

In regards to face-to-face interviews: who actually turns out to be what they said they were in the interview?

MM2P to accept re-entry chair report (25-0)

Housing Services Report - Michael

I want to pick up where Dan left off

First I went to Pine Lodge and Geiger, sat down with interview people there

Every applicant that has been admitted into Oxford from Pine Lodge has worked out really well

Chapter 7 and 12 needs ladies to move in

Re-entry has a ripple effect in the community with employers

Talk to classes and workplaces

This shines a good light on Oxford

Daniel and Michael to talk about Geiger

Veterans administration is making head way, had some ego problems, but working through it

Blake will step up and make a Sterling presentation

6 months ago the Federal Drug Court pilot expanded and will come to the West side of Washington

They are setting up two drug courts is Seattle, we want to make presentations there, need some Westside people to get involved

Eastside getting inquiries and emails about houses that do not accommodate wheelchair accessibility 

Believe there are 2 houses on the Westside that have wheelchair access

We have houses that will work well for wheelchair access, but are the housemates willing to convert 

Possible put wheelchair logo on website next to houses with wheelchair access

Scott King house is wheelchair accessible and DSHS is curious

Had to recertify in other states, so been busy the last couple of months

Will the house have to cover the costs of making a house wheelchair accessible?

In one case DSHS was going to cover all the costs to convert the bathrooms, kitchen, etc.

MM2P to accept Housing Services Report (25-0)

Chapter Services report - Bob

See Attached

Houses that contribute less than $100/month should be the chapter chair’s issue

Each house should have a reserve on hand in case something happens, for example multiple relapses

It is getting to the point in financially unstable houses that they vote members in just because they have the money up-front, which leads to a sick house, because they cannot wait to vote new members in without having that reserve

83% of houses contribute to WSO, not 100%, but still really good

Half of the people that were invited showed up to the presidents/housing services meeting in Tacoma

A Yahoo account was set up for better communication, but it has not been investigated yet

The idea behind this account was to increase communication

This is my second year doing this so my skin is a little thicker, don’t take myself half as seriously

MM2P to accept Chapter Services Report (25-0)

Thank given to Jamie for such a quick turnaround on the minutes from the last state meeting

Mission Statement was read

Break: 1:02pm-1:17pm

World Council - Jen

Looking forward to New Orleans

I would like feedback on a resolution-the amount of clean time that is required to get back into an Oxford House

I am taking all of your feedback to Paul Malloy

Why can’t we go back into the same house after a relapse? 

The trust is broken in the house between members

Causes conflict and resentment

Email or call Jen with any questions, comments, and feedback

206-819-1589 jenniferbodkin67@comcast.net
A note about people going back into the same house they relapsed out of-it can cause a new relapse trigger for the person that relapsed

Please don’t make deals with the member to hold the bed for them while they accumulate their required clean time

“Day of the Dead” in New Orleans - Oh Yah!

World Council - Brandy

This year we lost lots of people on the World Council, I am currently holding three positions: secretary, treasurer and convention chair

New dates for the World Conference, but we will still be having the same events

Thanks chapter 11 for the picture of Selma Hyack in place of the house picture on the website!

World Council merchandise will be the only stuff that has the actual dates of the conference, so stop by our table and pick some stuff out

Possible campaign for an alternative alumni

In our summit meeting we reached out to states without an Oxford state association

MM2P to accept World Council Report (25-0)

Alumni Coordinator - Mike Storm

On green paper over on the table there are alumni forms to register as an alumni with me and with World Services

Send the money to Molly Brown

P.O. Box 124

Little Mountain, SC. 20735

Email me with any questions at istormyweather@hotmail.com
$100 gets you a gold alumni coin

$75 gets you a silver alumni coin

$50 gets you a bronze alumni coin

There are alumni that are still very involved, that’s great and keep it up!

MM2P to accept Alumni Coordinator Report (25-0)

Fundraising Report - Tod

No Report

Growth Committee - Bob

See Attached

Put off growth committee until the first of the year

Look at where growth has gone-see attached graph

Look at the proposed number of houses to date in Washington

In the first 5-8 years growth was huge

Last 10 years since 99-03 it was an average of 15% per year

We have more than doubled

2004-present the rate of growth is 12% per year

103-195 houses since 2004

What will happen in the next 5-10 years?

Tony at the D.O.T. is the source for growth of State of Washington

Looks at way state grows and effect that will have on Oxford House growth

We run pretty good, 5-10 years from now might be a different story

Still entertaining and interested in how we will operate in the future

There has been a change in openings by gender, for example more women’s houses are being opened

The last 3 years have changed significantly

29% of our houses are women’s houses

Take into consideration that there were lots of houses that had to be moved

MM2P to accept Growth Committee Report (25-0)

Jon Gildart (state secretary) contact information

jongildart24@hotmail.com
Phone: 206-963-9891

Address:

116 North 101st St

Seattle, WA. 98133

MM2P to fine chapters 7, 12 and 20 for having no paperwork at the State Association Meeting (23-2)

MM2P to pay all expense forms (25-0)

Outreach - Judy

Thanks Toney for your work at Oxfest

I have shirts for sale $10 each, see me at the break

Chapters 9,2 and 5 are relocating and opening new houses

We should look at another chapter split

Still in need of a workshop in Clark County

There was a refund check of $175 for the campsite

Clark County is making shirts “I Don’t Meth Around”, get them while they’re hot, they will go quick!

The shirts were going to be state funded but that fell through

Thompson house paid off their loan

Madrona house paid off their loan

Akona house paid off their loan

Kewaden house paid off their loan

Outreach - Stacie

I absolutely love this job

Follow up with Brandy that pics are on the website, great job everyone

August 1st opened a women’s house in Pasco

We need houses in Spokane for women

Last week ROAR was in Spokane, lots of fun!

I moved to the Tri-Cities

Outreach - Marty

Things have been pretty slow for me

Problems with houses and overnight guests

3 nights per week overnights ends up that as guest is living at your house

Looked at a house in Bremerton

Tacoma chapter has 3 Oxford houses that are going up for sale and one has a lease expiring- NO GOOD!

Sex in Oxford House is not suggested, it causes problems

Seems the members responsibilities and obligations go out the window

Outreach - Stan

I know that if I am staying out of my house for more than 4 nights per week I am going to go and get high, what am I here for at that point?

4 nights per week is over half the week, why be in Oxford?

Question when someone wants to stay out for 4 nights per week

Other than that I have been goofing off!

Went to all the Northwest chapter meetings

Went to chapter 11’s executive committee meeting

Moved the Lyndale Park house

Aug 15th the Maple View house opened

Signed a lease in chapter 6, Holman Road house

Signing lease on chapter 13 house next week

Need men’s and women’s houses in Kirkland

Thanks to all the chapters for doing presentations

Will be splitting chapter 13,11 and 1

Those chapters are getting too many houses and need to split

Need to look at finances in order to keep a house financially stable

Been driving for Lakeside Milam Recovery Center, taking people to houses for interviews

Marty and I are going to have an exhibit in Tacoma at the Meth Summit 29th and 30th of September

Chapter Housing Services Reps are getting together and working as a team

Outreach - Blake

Thank you Stacie, my mileage has been cut down tremendously

Birthday forms are on the table, please send them to me in time, so I can get your birthdays in the newsletter

Need by September 15th
Will mail the newsletter out in October

Please submit an article

Everyone has seen chapter chairs roll at state, these are their duties

I have blank activities reports for you to fill out and send to me, PLEASE SEND TO ME!

Chapters 5,9,15,18,20,21,22,23 have not given me activities reports in the past

We have an outreach manual that we try to follow

The activities reports should be in by the 10th of the month

Chapter meetings in September are for activity in August

If everyone does these reports in Excel is will take me 30-45 minutes to do the whole state

Make this a requirement along with audit forms and checks

Motion made to make activities reports mandatory and a $25 fine implemented if not present

Motion made to table the fine 

Everything has been really good

Found 4 houses in 1 day

Gorgeous duplex in Spokane valley with 8 bedrooms

Possible men with children house

Another 4,000 square foot house possible women with children

Houses are still in negotiation

There are never empty women’s beds in the Tri-Cities  

Did an interview with a reporter, see the article on spokesmanreview.com, keyword Oxford, date August 16th

There are always going to be neighbors that don’t like us, so invite them in and let them see how we are living and they might like us

Stacie and I are going to a co-occurring seminar September 29th-30th
It’s like school, educating on co-occurring diseases, so that we can better understand what some of the people are going through

A theft happened in Richland, he is going to jail, was not an authorized signature and got busted

If someone is inclined to do this in Oxford they do not need to live there

Outreach - Gino

5 houses did not pay on their loans

128% repay back last month, but state had paid off two house loans so we would have been under 100%

If these houses are in your chapter, they need to pay back their loans

We lead the way on loans

There has been over $1,000,000 borrowed and paid back in Washington State

Break for Lunch: 2:45pm-3:24pm

Gino

Loan reports, when a house applies to receive money WSO looks at other houses in the state that have not paid them back and question why they should loan a house money, when there is an outstanding debt in that area

Donations are running rampant!

People that are in houses are “donating” items to the house and when they relapse or move out they are trying to take the items with them

The secretary of the house needs to document what was donated so that the member cannot remove it from the house

I have passed out donation forms, also, so that house can have documentation that the items were donated

Try to get away from bringing your own items into a house, for example beds and dressers

Please, if you do bring stuff into a house, do not move the houses stuff into a garage or car port where it is subject to dust, mold and bad weather and you have to eventually buy new stuff when the member moves out

Suggest that the person get a storage unit

On all Oxford furniture write “property of Oxford House” on it so that it will be more difficult for them to take it

Keep on file the personal property lists and inventory each room, to see what belongs to the house and what belongs to the member

Try and keep a prudent reserve, so that if something breaks, the house can replace it

Did a Division of Alcohol and Substance abuse presentation

Always be thinking about the person that is going to be moving into that house after you

Before calling your landlord to have stuff fixed, try and do it yourself, but should always call and tell them what it is you fixed or replaced

COO-Kathleen is working on a grant for extra costs from the World Conference for those that had to pay extra expenses

Handicapped houses, the Division of Drug and Alcohol needs some information for houses that are handicap accessible

They want to identify the houses that are accessible

We want to identify the houses, but we do not want it on public documents

We do not re-occurring costs of a broken ramp, etc…

Changes would have to be made to the kitchens, bathrooms, etc…

We are a recovery home, but there are people in recovery that are handicapped

ADATSA averages only 3 months of covering a certain persons EES costs, and it is almost never the requested amount

Are houses going to be willing to accept the amount that ADATSA sends?

You are essentially hurting the house by allowing the member to not have to pay a full amount EES each month

Please, make sure the member is paying back the difference to their house

Ask people before they move in if they are willing to 

take a service position

If we vote you in you have to take a service position

Problems have come up from members not taking on service work and they’re in turn hiring people to do the work and it costs a house lots of unnecessary money

There was a girl that was writing checks and forging the signature, there were videos of her at the bank, she is going to jail

The girls weren’t paying their bills or the landlord

Chapter 12 sent $500 to help them out, they in turn sent a thank you card

Send money to Gino for the Winchester Hill House to help them out, so you know that it is legitimate and will go towards paying the bills

The bills were in 2 different girls names, so that caused problems

Doug Allen - Drug and Alcohol director is retiring October 15th
Keep our fingers crossed that we get a new director that is as great as him

Oxford House gave me this job, so I keep myself really busy

I duct tape the phone to my head, that’s how busy I am, so call Marty with any problems as well 360-265-8866

Thanks again to all the new Outreach workers

Paul Malloy sent A & E television the NCDAA recovery project, they are giving awards to 50 people, one from each state, a trip to New York to walk across the Brooklyn Bridge

I was chosen as the representative from Washington State and I am taking Marty with me

September 26-27th is the walk across the bridge

I will be home on the 28th 

Me and Judy fly to Maui on the 29th - Woo Hoo!

MM2P to accept Outreach Workers Reports (25-0)

Old Business

Pete Lang nominated for Voting Alumni

MM2P to accept Pete Lang as a voting alumni (25-0)

We are at a Girl Scouts facility and there are cigarette butts all over outside, please pick up after yourself

MM2P to accept Old Business (25-0)

New Business

MM2P to move $500 from the checking account into the savings account

World Conference

It is not Oxford’s fault that there was a hurricane

Please document the extra costs that incurred because of the hurricane

Please call the hotel and rebook your room reservations

Talk to the financial department at the Riverside Hilton In New Orleans, there should not be any extra costs because of the hurricane and us not showing up to check into our hotels

Some people were reimbursed and some people just called and changed the nights of their stay

State bed fund was voted down last state meeting

Break: 4:11pm-4:26pm

New Business

Don’t know exact location of the next state meeting, but will be hosted by chapter 20

There will be jailhouse karaoke after the next state meeting in November

MM2P to accept New Business (25-0)

Chapter Reports

See Attached

Total contributions to WSO: $14,113.00

MM2P to accept chapter reports (25-0)

MM2P to adjourn the meeting at 5:08pm

Location of the next state meeting

Hosted by Chapter 20

Saturday November 15, 2008 @ Noon - Location TBA


